Grŵp lechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol Health and Social Services Group



ATISN 15467

Angela Sandles request-786112-6886fcfa@whatdotheyknow.com

27 September 2021

Dear Ms Sandles,

ATISN 15467 – Number of fines issued for not using CTM to provide Covid travel tests

Thank you for your request to the Welsh Government for information under the Freedom of Information Act (2000) received on 27 August. You requested the following -

How many fines have been issued to people who used companies other than CTM?

Response

The information requested is not held by Welsh Government. <u>ACRO Criminal Records</u> <u>Office</u> collects data regarding fixed penalty notices issued for contravention of COVID-19 legislation. Requests for information held within ACRO under such legislation are managed by the <u>National Police Chiefs' Council</u>.

Next Steps

If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government's handling of your request, you can ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response. Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government's Freedom of Information Officer at:

Information Rights Unit, Welsh Government, Cathays Park, CARDIFF, CF10 3NQ

Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales

Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.



You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, CHESHIRE, SK9 5AF

However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until it has been through our own internal review process.

Yours sincerely,

Jeanette Warren

Government Business Manager Government and Corporate Business Team